ALHA board meeting [virtual]
October 18, 2021
In attendance:

Aaron Loehndorf- President

Leita Spears- Vice President
Geoffrey Havens- Northeast District

Chris Adams- Communications

Jeannine Thompson- Treasurer
Kimberly Hosey- Secretary
Aaron- calls meeting to order. Entertains a motion to approve minutes from August 9th meeting. Leita motions, Geoffrey seconds. Ayes in favor. 
Secretary report: 
133 "active members" according to ALHA's website

Treasurer report: 
It costs $1,425 dollars for Wild Apricot this year, last year it was a little over $1100 dollars. It's gone up around $300 this year. Not sure if anything else is offered via Wild Apricot with the increase in price. We currently have $13,454 in the bank. 
Aaron – additional Wild Apricot cost may be due to Paypal finance fees because we use Paypal and not Wild Apricot's payment system. Jeannine- before we paid, Wild Apricot said they will be increasing prices in general, not necessarily because of Paypal. Aaron- not quite sure a better platform to use at the moment.  Jeannine- just wanted us to be aware Wild Apricot has increased its price.
Awards and scholarships: 
Aaron- was there a scholarship call in the call for papers for the 2022 annual ALHA conference? Geoff-  does not think so,  possibly one here in the next month or so.

Leita- we have not had a lot of activity with people nominating events and sites for awards. Can we ask people to send in highlighted events for the year? It would be nice if we could recognize some of the things people send in.
Aaron- let's put that out with the call for scholarships at the same time. 

Geoff- we plan to send out a scholarship call the first week of November. 

Communications: 
No new updates at the moment
District reports:
Geoff/Northeast (NE): in addition to the 2022 ALHA conference, it's been pretty quiet in the NE. Hopefully conference can pull new folks into ALHA from the region (state parks, university, etc.).
Certification committee: 
Nothing quite new. Chris confirmed Josh Williams is still the chair of the certification committee.

ALHA Conference 2022:
Geoff- as of yet we have not received any new conference proposals, will contact those that proposed to present last year but that wanted to present in person possibly in 2022. If you know of people please let us know, the sooner the better.  Jeannine and I spent the day in Paragould in the last month. The Paragould Community Center is booked for conference location. The ALHA conference will have half of the community center for the weekend, including two classes that can be subdivided, an atrium area, and kitchenette areas. We blocked out 30 rooms at the Holiday Inn Express in Paragould for conference, next to the community center. Also looking at finalizing catering for the conference business lunch and dinner. 

Aaron- may be submitting a session proposal. Leita- may do one, but not sure if it would be solo. Would appreciate someone to possibly co-present with. 

Old business: 
The AASLH annual conference was in Little Rock this year. Historic Arkansas Museum hosted the closing night event and Old State House hosted the opening night event. It went really well and a lot of people attended. They were very specific on Covid policies. 

Nominating committee (not a report but a discussion on said committee): 
Aaron- we've been talking about this back and forth over the last couple of board meetings. We had a nominating committee several years ago and it kind of faded out over time. Is this something we want to look into having again to help fill upcoming/transitioning ALHA positions? Considering the challenges of finding people to serve not only on the ALHA board but also on the nominating committee in order to help find people to serve on the board. We may want to put out a call for people to see if they are interested/start a list of potential people interested in serving in a position for when open positions come up, that way we can have people come forward. Jeannine- I think that’s a good idea. 

Leita- some organizations have forms on their website for members interested in serving in a position, you can fill it out and it gets sent to organization admin. Not sure how difficult that would be for us/our website. Aaron-yes that would be a possibility to consider. Makes it easy for us to recommend someone and we could send them the form link, helps generate interest too. 

Chris will take a look at the process of putting a form on the website. 

New business: 
None really at the moment, organization wise. 

Geoff- will be a curator of historic sites in Colorado. Geoff will be leaving Arkansas State parks in the mid/end of December and will do his best to still help with conference plans for 2022. Congratulations to Geoff!
Aaron (to Geoff and Jeannine)- If there is anything in regards to conference that you would like additional board help with let us know since there will be a transition within the conference committee. 

Motion to close the meeting, Geoff moves. Jeannine seconds. Ayes have it. 
